Executive Office of Environmental Affairs

Office of Coastal Zone Management

Harbor Planning Program

Notice of Public Hearing and Submission of the Fort Point Downtown Waterfront Municipal Harbor Plan, Phase II, pursuant to 301 CMR 23.00

In accordance with applicable regulations at 301 CMR 23.00, the Boston Redevelopment Authority (BRA) has submitted the Fort Point Downtown Waterfront Municipal Harbor Plan (MHP), Phase II for review by the Secretary of the Executive Office of Environmental Affairs (EOEA).  Public comments on the MHP will be accepted through Thursday, October 9, 2003.  

The Office of Coastal Zone Management (CZM) will conduct a public hearing on the MHP on Tuesday, September 23, from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m., at Independence Wharf, 470 Atlantic Avenue, Boston.

Individuals can obtain copies of the MHP from the Boston Redevelopment Authority, at 617-918-4323. Individuals interested in receiving copies are advised to call in advance, as there may be a fee charged to cover the cost of printing and mailing.  Copies of the MHP are available to read at the Boston Public Library, the Boston Harbormaster’s office, and the Boston Redevelopment Authority.

Copies of the state regulation under which the proposed planning program will be evaluated (301 CMR 23.00) can be obtained at the State Bookstore, Room 116, State House, Boston, MA 02133.

Public comments should be addressed to CZM, 251 Causeway Street, Boston, MA 02114-2136, Attn: Fort Point Channel MHP. Further information regarding the public hearing and the comment process can be obtained by calling (617) 626-1209.
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